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Kathleen Paden passed 

away on October 6, 

2020. Her funeral Mass 

was held here on 

Friday October 9, with 

Fr. Robert Johnson, 

SVD presiding. �

Jason Dull� Ernie Riopelle� Jeannine Saylor�

Sunday, October 18�

       Thelma Wagner…………………..……..…....died 1986�

       Anthony Nappo Jr.……………….…..……….died.2000�

 Monday, October 19�

      James Cain………...…………….………...….died 1981 �

      Amy Pytel…………………………...………..died 1991�

      Albert Stuermer…………………..…………..died 2000�

      Amel Allie……………………..……………...died 2005�

      Frank LaRosa ……………….………………..died 2019�

Tuesday, October 20�

      Nicole Marcoux…………………………...…..died 1988�

      Thomas O’Hara……………………………….died 2003�

       Judith LeClaire……………………….……….died 2015�

Wednesday, October 21�

       Edward Dunne...…….…………..…..…...…...died 1982�

       Robert Threloff…………………………..…...died 1988�

       Marjorie Shovely…………...…...…….……...died 1997�

Thursday, October 22�

       John Andzelik…..……………...…………......died 2003�

       Thomas Drayton………….…………....….….died 2004�

       Alicia Chaloner…………………..……….….died 2014�

Friday, October 23�

       David Stuermer…………….………….…......died 1983�

      Mary Aquilina…..……………….…………....died 1994�

       Stella Hensley…………………...……….…...died 1999�

Saturday, October 24�

       Joseph Howard………...………….....……….died 1979�

       Harold Weick………...…………...…….…....died 1998�

       Yvonne Beu…………..………….…….…….died 2008�

Prayer List for Service Men & Women�

�

Erika Antanovich�E4 (US Air Force)�

Cpt. Andrew Compean (US Army)�

Maj. Eric DuChene (US Marine)�

Jacob Godlewski (US Navy)�

2nd Lt. Jeremy Gomez (US Air Force)�

1st Lt. Brandon Marquette (US Marine)�

O1 Nicholas Rigotti (Naval Reserves)�

MA2 Adam Strachan (US Navy)�

Spec. Nicole Kimberlin  (US Army)�

�

Lord God, Almighty Father, creator of mankind and author of 

peace, as we are ever mindful of the cost paid for the liberty we 

possess, we ask you to bless the members of our armed forces.  

Give them courage, hope and strength.  May they ever experience 

your firm support, gentle love and compassionate healing.  Be 

their power and protector, leading them from darkness to light.  

To you be all glory, honor and praise, now and forever.  Amen. �

Prayer to Save a Baby from Abortion�

�

“Jesus, Mary, and Joseph, I love you very much.�

I beg you to spare the life of the unborn baby that I have 

spiritually adopted who is in danger of abortion.� �

Amen.”�

�

�Prayer of Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen�

�

62,303,275�

abortions in the United States since Roe v. Wade (1973).�

Source:  numberofabortions.com�

Rita Blicharski passed 

away on October 

6,2020. Her funeral 

Mass was held on 

Saturday, October 

10,2020 with Fr. 

Robert Johnson SVD 

presiding.�

Thank you to all who joined us in the Life Chain on Respect 

Life Sunday, October 4th.� We had a number of people who 

joined us to be a public witness to "LIFE".� Thank you to all 

who came and to all who were with us in prayer.� Please 

remember to keep the Sanctity of Human Life at the top of 

your prayer list, especially in these crucial upcoming 

weeks.� God bless,� Jo Ann Scanland and Mark Theobald �
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From Our Hood in the Woods�

29TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME / WORLD MISSION SUNDAY�

My Dear Sisters and Brothers In Christ, �

�

A very blessed and grace�filled WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 2020. The theme for this year’s celebration is taken from the 

Book of Isaiah, “Here am I, send me”, with the Pope’s message sharing that the Covid�19 pandemic is an opportunity for 

mission and service to others.�

�

In his address to us, I would like to center in on THREE REMARKS he made during the address, and THEN FOCUS ON 

WHAT OUR HEART RESPONSE NEEDS TO BE!�

�

1)“In this year marked by the suffering and challenges created by the Covid�19 pandemic, the missionary journey of the 

whole Church continues in light of the words found in the account of the calling of the prophet Isaiah: “Here am I, send 

me” (6:8). This is the ever new response to the Lord’s question: “Whom shall I send?” (ibid.). This invitation from God’s 

merciful heart challenges both the Church and humanity as a whole in the current world crisis…We are indeed frightened, 

disoriented and afraid. Pain and death make us experience our human frailty, but at the same time remind us of our deep 

desire for life and liberation from evil. In this context, the call to mission, the invitation to step out of ourselves for love of 

God and neighbor presents itself as an opportunity for sharing, service and intercessory prayer. The mission that God 

entrusts to each one of us leads us from fear and introspection to a renewed realization that we find ourselves precisely 

when we give ourselves to others.”�

�

Our heart response needs to be: God entrusts each of us with the mission! How am I responding to that in my life?�

�

2) “The mission, the ‘Church on the move’, is not a programme, an enterprise to be carried out by sheer force of will. It is 

Christ who makes the Church go out of herself. In the mission of evangelization, you move because the Holy Spirit 

pushes you, and carries you” (Libreria Editrice Vaticana: San Paolo, 2019, 16�17)�

�

Our heart response must include: That mission God entrusts each of us with is not a programme or entreprise, but 

CHRIST HIMSELF WHO MAKES THE CHURCH GO OUT OF HERSELF, AND IT IS THE HOLY SPIRIT THAT 

PUSHES US AND CARRIES US IN MISSION. Do I understand the mission of the Church is Christ himself?�

�

3) “Mission is a free and conscious response to God’s call. Yet we discern this call only when we have a personal 

relationship of love with Jesus present in his Church. �

�

Our heart response comes through a series of questions Pope Francis asks us to reflect on:�

�

“Let us ask ourselves: are we prepared to welcome the presence of the Holy Spirit in our lives, to listen to the call 

to mission, whether in our life as married couples or as consecrated persons or those called to the ordained 

ministry, and in all the everyday events of life? �

�

Are we willing to be sent forth at any time or place to witness to our faith in God the merciful Father, to proclaim 

the Gospel of salvation in Jesus Christ, to share the divine life of the Holy Spirit by building up the Church? �

�

Are we, like Mary, the Mother of Jesus, ready to be completely at the service of God’s will (cf.�Lk�1:38)? This 

interior openness is essential if we are to say to God: “Here am I, Lord, send me” (cf.�Is�6:8). And this, not in the 

abstract, but in this chapter of the life of the Church and of history.”�

�

As we draw closer to our FAMILY OF PARISHES let us remember what Archbishop Vigneron shared in “UNLEASH THE 

GOSPEL”:�

�

“There is a tendency to think “once converted, always converted.” But in fact we are all in constant need of 

evangelization, because we are in need of deeper conversion. Being a disciple of Christ is never static; it is always 

dynamic, always a process of growth and of “following him on the way” (Mk 10:52). All members of the local 

Church should examine themselves to ensure that they have not stalled in their discipleship and thus become unable 

to give credible witness to the power of the Gospel. The Lord always has more for us than what we have yet 

received.” �

 �

(Continued on page 5)�
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Readings for the Week�

Sunday: Is 45:1, 4�6/Ps 96:1, 3, 4�5, 7�8, 9�10 [7b]/1 Thes 

1:1�5b/Mt 22:15�21 �

Monday: Eph 2:1�10/Ps 100:1b�2, 3, 4ab, 4c�5 [3b]/Lk 

12:13�21�

Tuesday: Eph 2:12�22/Ps 85:9ab�10, 11�12, 13�14 [cf. 9]/

Lk 12:35�38�

Wednesday: Eph 3:2�12/Is 12:2�3, 4bcd, 5�6 [cf. 3]/Lk 

12:39�48�

Thursday: Eph 3:14�21/Ps 33:1�2, 4�5, 11�12, 18�19 [5b]/

Lk 12:49�53�

Friday: Eph 4:1�6/Ps 24:1�2, 3�4ab, 5�6 [cf. 6]/Lk 12:54�59�

Saturday: Eph 4:7�16/Ps 122:1�2, 3�4ab, 4cd�5 [1]/Lk 13:1�

9�

Next Sunday: Ex 22:20�26/Ps 18:2�3, 3�4, 47, 51 [2]/1 Thes 

1:5c�10/Mt 22:34�40 �

What’s Happening at Our Parish?�

Sunday� Public Mass (with live stream), 9 AM�

Public Mass (with live stream), 11�

Monday� SVdP Food Pantry (drive�up only), 10 AM�

Public Mass, 9 AM�

Fr. Bob’s Weekly Address Video�

Faith Formation (Zoom), 6 PM�

Wednesday� SVdP Food Pantry (drive�up only), 10 AM�

Online Mass, 9 AM�

Outdoor Rosary, evening�

Saturday� Individual Confession, 3 PM�

Public Mass, 4 PM�

��Monday�Friday: Church open for private prayer from 

9:00 AM�4:00 PM.�

Tuesday� Public Mass, 9 AM�

Faith Formation (Zoom), 6 PM�

Friday� Public Mass, 9 AM�

Monday,  October 19�

� 9:00am� �Maria Nam Thi Vu�

� � req.by The Crombez family�

� � In Thanksgiving for blessings received�

� � req.by Tien Park�

�

Tuesday,  October  20�

� 9:00am� �Marco and Serafina Vitale�

� � req.by Tom and Rose Vitale�

� � �Joseph Pham�

� � req.by the Coleman family�

�

Thursday,  October 22�

  9:00am      For the current leaders in our government�

�

Friday,  October 23�

� 9:00am� �Marion Proctor�

� � req.by her family�

� � �Maria Nam Thi Vu�

� � req.by the Coleman family�

�

Saturday,  October 24�

� 4:00pm� �Frank La Rosa �

� � req.by family�

� � �Rose Brusca �

� � (10th anniversary of death)�

� � req.by her husband Joe�

�

Sunday,  October 25�

� 9:00am� �Daniel Kusak�

� � req.by his children�

� � For the deceased members of the Laudner/

Welling families�

� � req.by Patrick and Gretchen Laudner�

�

� 11:00am� �Giuseppe Chirco �

� � (7th anniversary of death)�

� � req.by his family�

� � �Joseph Hung Nguyen�

� � req.by Dung Vu�

Observances�

Sunday:� 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time; �

� World Mission Sunday�

Monday:� Sts. John de Brébeuf and Isaac Jogues, 

� Priests, and Companions, Martyrs�

Tuesday:� St. Paul of the Cross, Priest�

Wednesday:� �

Thursday:� St. John Paul II, Pope�

Friday:� St. John of Capistrano, Priest�

Saturday:� St. Anthony Mary Claret, Bishop�

Next Sunday:� 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time; 

� Priesthood Sunday�

We, the Roman Catholic faith community of Our Lady 

of the Woods, in communion with ONE, HOLY, 

CATHOLIC, and APOSTOLIC Church and under the 

patronage of Mary, are joined together as a people of 

God. Our mission is to spread the Gospel and bring 

people into a relationship with God and one another 

through the celebration of the Sacraments, especially 

the Holy Eucharist. We live out Christ’s mission in the 

world through evangelization, worship, education, 

stewardship, and service to the needy.�

The Shawl Ministry is resuming, we are 

crocheting and knitting�  prayer shawls and 

baby blankets.�

�

If you are interested in this ministry, please 

contact Melanie Mokrenski� 1734�341�6526.�
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What should be our HEART RESPONSE HERE AT 

OLOW on this World Mission Sunday?�

�

Through the intercession of Our Lady of the Woods, our 

parish patroness, let this be our WORLD MISSION 

SUNDAY CREED we live and witness to:�

�

I believe that God entrusts EACH OF US with the 

mission…�

�

I believe that the mission is CHRIST HIMSELF WHO 

MAKES THE CHURCH GO OUT OF HERSELF, AND IT 

IS THE HOLY SPIRIT THAT PUSHES US AND CARRIES 

US IN MISSION.�

�

I believe that mission is a free and conscious response to 

God’s call.�

�

I believe that the mission includes us understanding that we 

are all in constant need of evangelization, because we are in 

need of deeper conversion.�

�

And with that in our hearts, 

we continuously form here 

at OLOW a joyful band of 

missionary disciples 

proclaiming forth with 

courage, energy and 

conviction the Good News 

who is Jesus Christ our 

Lord. Amen!�

�

In the Word, �

Fr. Bob �

(Continued from page 3)�

Dear OLOW,�

We are asking our generous parishioners to once again 

participate with our sock drive. This year we will only be 

collecting men's socks. St. Aloysius parish outreach gives 

out as many as 300 pairs of socks a day.�

�

They asked for only white tube socks.�

R.A.I.N.A. (reaching all in need) a Wayne county 

organization asked for only white crew socks. We will have 

containers in the gathering area starting Oct. 17�18 and 

ending on Nov.21�22. Since the Church is open Monday 

through Friday from 9 to 4, you can drop them off then or 

before any Mass.�

�

Father has asked that the socks be in sealed bags. We will 

also have some zip lock bags by the giving containers if 

needed.�

�

Thank you for your generosity in advance,�

Christian Service and Our Lady's Christion Women�

45TH ANNIVERSARY RAFFLE REPORT�

We are so  very happy to report that this year’s raffle 

fundraiser has not only met but has exceeded the parish 

budget goals.  A heartfelt thanks to all who supported the 

efforts of the raffle either with prayer or by buying and 

selling the tickets.  Together our parish family was able to 

make this fundraising event a huge success, remarkable,  in 

light of the obstacles we all faced with the COVID 

pandemic.  �

�

Following is a condensed report of the income and expenses 

involved in the raffle.�

�

INCOME�

� Ticket Sales�����������������������������������������������������$33,175�

� Cash Donation����������������������������������������������������������50�

� Total Raffle Income�����������������������������������������$33,225�

�

EXPENSES�

� License Fee�������������������������������������������������������������$50�

� Printing�������������������������������������������������������������������487�

� Postage (2 mailings)�����������������������������������������������275�

� Early Bird Prizes ����������������������������������������������������500�

� First Prize Winner (#26466)��������������������������������4,000�

� Second Prize Winner (#33953)���������������������������1,000�

� Third Prize Winner (#23942)���������������������������������500�

� Total Raffle Expenses���������������������������������������$ 7,380�

�

� NET INCOME/RAFFLE PROCEEDS�������$25,845�

�

Again, thank you one and all for your support.  A special 

acknowledgment and thank you to two of the raffle winners 

who donated a part of their winnings back to the parish.  

May you be blessed abundantly for your generosity. (Please 

note: the donation amounts are not reflected in the above 

accounting.)�

Aid to Catholic Voting�

The Catholic Church, and Our 

Lady of the Woods, does not 

endorse any candidate or political 

party. In this election, just as in 

every election, you are 

encouraged to vote your 

conscience.�

�

For more information on 

resources available to everyone, please look online at these 

sites:�

�

�� Michigan Catholic Conference 2020 Election Resources�

�� AOD Responsible Citizenship Page�

�� USCCB's Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship�

�

Links will be added to our Parish App (available in the 

Google & Apple play stores free of charge).�
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WHY DO WE DO THAT?�

Question:�

Why Does the Church Have Different Liturgical Cycles? �

�

Answer:�

While most Catholics know that the Church Year is divided 

into various seasons (e.g. Advent, Christmas, Ordinary 

Time, etc.), many are unaware that the one Church Year is 

not like the one that follows. While the main seasons and 

feasts are the same from year to year, the 3�year cycle for 

Sundays and the 2�year cycle for weekdays means that, as a 

general rule, the readings in the Lectionary that we hear at 

Mass will change from year to year, helping us to have a 

richer encounter with Sacred Scripture. Each new cycle 

begins with the beginning of the liturgical year, the First 

Sunday of Advent. �

�

The reasoning behind this innovation is outlined in 

Sacrosanctum Concilium, the “Dogmatic Constitution on 

the Sacred Liturgy” of the Second Vatican Council: “The 

treasures of the bible are to be opened up more lavishly, so 

that richer fare may be provided for the faithful at the table 

of God's word. In this way a more representative portion of 

the holy scriptures will be read to the people in the course 

of a prescribed number of years” (no. 51). This was fully 

achieved in 1969 when the new cycles of readings were 

approved by Pope Saint Paul VI. �

SVdP Turkey Drive�

Dear Parishioners,�

Thanksgiving is fast approaching 

and the food pantry will once again 

distribute turkeys to those in need. 

The Society of Saint Vincent de 

Paul respectfully request donations 

of turkeys or turkey breasts 

between 10 and 15 pounds. Items 

for Thanksgiving Dinner are also greatly appreciated. �

�

Anyone interested may sign up in the gathering area after 

any Mass on October 24, 25, 31 and November 1. The 

turkeys may be dropped off in the gathering area at OLOW 

church before Mass on November 7, 8, 14, 15, 21 and 22. �

�

The SVdP Society understands that during Covid�19 not 

everyone will be able to donate as they did in the past. Our 

prayers and hearts go out to all of you. If there is anyone 

who needs help during this difficult time, please contact the 

Society during food pantry hours Mondays 10 am to 1:45 

pm & Wednesdays 10 am to 11:45 am or leave us a 

message on our voicemail 734�671�5101 EX 201 to allow 

us to reach out to you during this time of need.�

�

God Bless & Thank you in advance for your generous 

donations.�

�

Gratefully yours in Christ Jesus�

The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul�

Conference at OLOW�

Ladies of the parish � need to reach out, make a couple new 

friends and grow your network of parish friends?�  The 

Women's Group meets monthly via Zoom (or use the 

conference call number) to discuss happenings in our 

Women's Group.� �

�

During Covid � its been a shining moment to see all the 

faces of our members and visit online.�  All ladies of the 

parish are welcome� to join our Zoom call on the 2nd 

Thursday of the month.� �

�

Call Patti Abbott (734 � 782 �0179) to inquire about 

joining.� �

�

P.S our events in the past were the Advent Tea, the Cake 

Walks, the Sock Challenge, the Lent Lunch, the Rosary 

Cruise and many more.� �

�

Help us plan new events for 2021. �

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry Shopping List�

Turkey Stuffing�

Mashed Potato Flakes�

Turkey Gravy�

Canned Sweet Potatoes�

Cranberry Sauce�

Cream of Mushroom Soup�

Dinner Roll Mix�

Cornbread Mix�

Oranges�

Juice�

Cookies�

Pudding or Jell�O�

Cake Mix or Brownie Mix�

Frosting�
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Due to numerous issues resulting from the pandemic the 

Archdiocese of Detroit (AOD) has reduced the goals for the 

Parishes.   Our 2020 CSA Goal for Our Lady of the Woods 

Parish has been revised downward and is $59,300, a 

significant reduction from the initial goal.�

�

Please use the pledge card to make your CSA pledge and 

return it in the postage paid envelope or you can pledge 

online by going to:  www.givecsa.org.  You can also make 

a gift by calling (888) 331�8695 to pay with a debit or credit 

card.  �

�

Our Lady of the Woods 2020 CSA Pledges as of October 5:  �

�

GOAL:� $59,300.00�

Total Pledged:� $25,637.50�

Total Paid:� $22,301.50�

Pledge Balance:� $  3,336.00�

�

And remember that any shortfall to our goal will directly 

and dramatically affect the finances of Our Lady of the 

Woods Parish.  In the last few years we have made great 

financial progress here at Our Lady of the Woods, so let’s 

keep moving forward.  Any amount over our goal is 

returned directly back to OLOW and there is no diocese tax 

on that amount.  Last year we received a refund of over 

$23,000. �

Reflections On The Word of the Lord�

OLD TESTAMENT READING�

Cyrus was king of the mighty Persian Empire (559�529 BC) 

while Israel was exiled in Babylon. The prophet Isaiah 

revealed God would use Cyrus to free Israel from captivity. 

What lesson do you think Israel was supposed to learn from 

this revelation? �

�

NEW TESTAMENT READING�

In his opening remarks in First Thessalonians, Paul speaks 

of the power and conviction with which he preached the 

gospel to them. How do you show the conviction of your 

faith? �

�

GOSPEL READING�

Nobody enjoys paying taxes. Despite our displeasure in 

being forced to do so, we also realize that the monies 

generated from taxes allows governments to provide 

essential services for its people. Corruption really gets our 

goat, however. When we witness malfeasance, 

overspending, irresponsibility, and dishonesty in 

governmental spending, the grave injustices make an 

already unpleasant and arduous task even more difficult. 

The inappropriate distribution and use of hard�earned 

monies can leave a person quite angry and disconnected. 

It’s bad enough the government wants something from me, 

now God does, too?�

�

God is not concerned necessarily with our money, although 

its proper use does factor into our faith life. As the payment 

of secular taxes speaks of our allegiance to the government, 

our return to God speaks of our allegiance to God. All of 

creation, even the entire universe, is fashioned in the image 

and likeness of God. What speaks to God and has meaning 

and relevance to him? All of creation and indeed our very 

selves! God delights in us and when we present ourselves 

back to him, he delights even more! As the payment of 

secular taxes is designed to secure the equitable distribution 

of goods and services to all people, so is our return of 

ourselves to God in gratitude meant to advance God’s 

kingdom here on earth. �

�

When our exclusive and sincere allegiance is given to God, 

God can use us to set things right and straight again. The 

wounds of sin distort our relationship and disorder our 

world. By giving ourselves and all of creation back to God 

in gratitude, we acknowledge the proper Creator and Author 

of life for who He is and devote our labors exclusively to 

God’s kingdom and the justice, peace, or order God 

envisions. In giving back to God all that belongs to God, we 

set the axis of our lives correctly and put our priorities in 

proper order. All of our relationships, especially with God, 

our brothers and sisters, and all of creation are perceived 

more clearly as they really are. Using, accumulating, 

wasting, exploiting, hording, and self�preservation are no 

longer necessary. �
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ADULT FAITH FORMATION � 2020/2021  �

ADULT FAITH FORMATION TEAM �

The OLOW Adult Faith Formation Team consists of Pat Butler, Fr. Bob Johnson, Thom 

Shanaver, and Claudette Wagner.�

�

STRUCTURE�

Adult Faith Formation centers around THREE FAITH SURGE MOMENTS on our parish 

calendar within the academic year. Of 2020�2021.�

�

WHAT IS A FAITH SURGE?�

SHORT PERIODS OF TIME…CONCENTRATED EFFORT…REACHABLE AND 

OBTAINABLE GOALS WITHIN DEFINITIVE MOMENTS WHICH FOSTER GROWTH IN OUR FAITH!!!�

�

�

�

WHY DO WE NEED THEM IN OUR PARISH?�

The Church and its adult faithful have�a mission in and to the world: to share the message of Christ to renew and to 

transform the social and temporal order. This dual calling to evangelization and justice is integral to the identity of the lay 

faithful; all are called to it in baptism. Accordingly, faith formation seeks to help each adult believer become "more willing 

and able to be�a Christian disciple in the world." As salt of the earth and light for the world (cf. Mt 5:13�16), adult disciples 

give witness to God's love and caring will so that, in the power of the Spirit, they renew the face of the earth.�

�excerpted from�Our Hearts Were Burning Within Us: �

A Pastoral Plan for Adult Faith Formation in the United States�

�

WHY ME?�

 “Evangelizing is the Church’s mission. It is not the mission of only a few, but it is mine, yours and ours… We must all be 

evangelizers, especially with our life!” (Pope Francis, May 22, 2013) Thus, the role of adults in the evangelizing mission of 

the church is critical. As Catholics we are called to respond to this mission. However, to fulfill it, most of us need to renew 

and deepen our understanding or our faith. Through formation, we acquire the knowledge and the confidence to fulfill the 

Church’s mission. (Paulina Espinosa, Director of the �

Office of Evangelization and Adult Faith Formation, Diocese of San Bernardino, CA)�

Choose one, or choose as many as you think you are interested in or can manage…BUT CHOOSE SOMETHING TO 

GROW IN YOUR FAITH. NOTE: Some sessions may go beyond the designated dates due to the length of the course.�

�

LOVE THE COMPUTER?  �

ALWAYS ON YOUR LAPTOP? WANT TO USE AN I�PHONE OR SMARTPHONE?  Go to our parish website: 

www.olow.org and log on to formed.org.  There are plenty of quality Catholic movies, dvds, series, articles and audio 

presentations to renew and help us grow in our faith.  TAKE A STEP! GET SPIRITUALLY PUMPED! GO TO THE 

FAITH FORMATION GYM AND WORKOUT YOUR SPIRITUAL LIFE AT formed.org. BRING SOME ENERGY 

INTO YOUR ENCOUNTER WITH GOD! �

�

Some programs will be taped and placed on the social media site of our Parish. PLEASE REMEMBER this is also a 

TENTATIVE schedule depending on the COVID�19 situation.�

(Continued on page 9)�

The FIRST FAITH SURGE is from�

the beginning of October until the middle/end of November, 2020.�

�

�

The SECOND FAITH SURGE is from�

the second week in January, 2021 until Ash Wednesday, 2/17/21. �

�

�

The THIRD FAITH SURGE is from�

after Easter (April 4

th

), until the end of May, 2021.�
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FIRST FAITH SURGE: OCTOBER � NOVEMBER 2020 �

�� RCIA CLASSES� MONDAY, 3�4:30 pm/THURSDAYS, 7�8:30 pm. Contact Mrs. Pat Butler, RCIA Coordinator and 

join the various sessions with our catechumens. The RCIA schedule is spread throughout the parish academic year, but 

parishioners are invited to come and participate with the catechumens.  Look for the invitation on the adult faith 

formation page in the bulletin. For those interested in becoming Catholic, or completing their Catholic formation.  Other 

parishioners are invited because the topics help us re�enforce our faith, and come to a better understanding of what God 

calls us to be, and how we develop as a member of the Body of Christ in our parish. �

�� POWER IN MY HANDS” on Friday, October 23rd and Friday, October 30th after the 9 am Mass (from 9:45 am 

until 10:30 am) we will watch a short excerpt from the film “Power In My Hands” that represents the faces of America 

and proposes the simple and yet profound power of the rosary for all people of all ages to usher in an era of peace, 

harmony and most of all hope.  Reflection questions will be provided, and a short opportunity for sharing. Led by Fr. 

Bob in church.  If there is a funeral, the session will be rescheduled.�

�� “THE WHY COURSE” Led by Fr. Bob. Series includes three engaging, thought provoking 25 minute episodes 

looking at some of the most important and intriguing questions human begins have ever asked, and explores one of the 

three vital questions the course is built on: “Why God?”, “Why Christ?” and “Why the Church?”  The beautifully shot 

film uses some of the world’s most beautiful art and nature scenes to produce an exciting and entertaining presentation 

featuring Catholic leaders, priests and teachers. The first episode “Why God?” will be offered twice in November: 

Friday, November 13th from 11 am until 12 noon in the social hall  and on Friday, November 20th from 3 pm until 4 pm 

in the social hall (up to 15 people, socially distanced with masks and hand sanitizer and wipes available). Please register 

by Tuesday, November 10th for the November 13th class, and November 17th for the November 20th class.�

SECOND FAITH SURGE: JANUARY � FEBRUARY 2021 �

�� “FOLLOW ME � What did Jesus mean?"� A journey through Scripture experiencing the Lord together and helping 

one another grow in the understanding of what Jesus calls us to when He invites us to "FOLLOW ME."� Tuesday 

morning and Wednesday evening sessions starting January 12th & 13th ending February 2nd & 3rd. Coordinated by 

Thom Shanaver and Members of the Evangelization Committee.  Register now by emailing Thom Shanaver at 

DiscoveringChrist@olow.org Subject Line “Follow Me”.  (Based on the number of participants interested multiple 

sessions will be offered. )�

�� “A WALK THROUGH THE CHURCH” with Pat Butler  Have you ever wondered what are the names of some of the 

items in the church or their history? Walk with me to discover what you may have known but forgotten. Or did not know 

at all. After the 4 pm Mass on January 16th, 2021 and after the 9 am and 11 am Masses on January 17th, 2021.�

�� “Thursday Lunches with the Philippians” from�12:10 � 12:50 pm, January 7 � February 11, 2021.� “If you have an 

hour for lunch maybe you would be willing to participate from 12:10 � 12:50 pm.� Paul's�Letter to the�Philippians�is 

dramatic and inspiring, calling for Christian unity. At the heart of this letter is Paul's eloquent hymn of Christ's total gift 

of self, the model from Paul's life. Please email Claudette Wagner at cwagner@olow.org to register.�

�� “THE WHY COURSE” Led by Fr. Bob.  Series includes three engaging, thought provoking 25 minute episodes 

looking at some of the most important and intriguing questions human begins have ever asked, and explores one of the 

three vital questions the course is built on: “Why God?”, “Why Christ?” and “Why the Church?”  The beautifully shot 

film uses some of the world’s most beautiful art and nature scenes to produce an exciting and entertaining presentation 

featuring Catholic leaders, priests and teachers. The second episode “Why Christ” will be offered twice in January: 

Friday, January 8th from 11 am until 12 noon and on Friday, January 15th from 3 pm until 4 pm in the social hall (up to 

15 people, socially distanced with masks and hand sanitizer and wipes available). Please register by January 5th for the 

January 8th class, and register by January 12th for the January 15th class. �

THIRD FAITH SURGE: APRIL � MAY 2021�

�� “HOW TO DRAW A LOVED ONE BACK TO THE CHURCH"�with Thom Shanaver and members of the 

evangelization committee. We all have loved ones who are not practicing their Catholic Faith.� Join us as together, with 

the help of the Holy�Spirit, we�develop a step by step plan to bring those loved ones back home to the Catholic 

Church.�(session dates TBD).�Register now by emailing Thom Shanaver at DiscoveringChrist@olow.org Subject Line 

“Draw Them Back”.  (Based on the amount of participants interested multiple sessions will be offered.)�

�� “A WALK THROUGH THE CHURCH” with Pat Butler  Have you ever wondered what are the names of some of the 

items in the church or their history? Walk with me to discover what you may have known but forgotten. Or did not know 

at all. After the 4 pm Mass on April 17th, 2021 and after the 9 am and 11 am Masses on April 18th, 2021.�

�� “THE WHY COURSE” Led by Fr. Bob.  Series includes three engaging, thought provoking 25 minute episodes 

looking at some of the most important and intriguing questions human begins have ever asked, and explores one of the 

three vital questions the course is built on: “Why God?”, “Why Christ?” and “Why the Church?”  The beautifully shot 

film uses some of the world’s most beautiful art and nature scenes to produce an exciting and entertaining presentation 

featuring Catholic leaders, priests and teachers. The third episode “Why the Church” will be offered twice in April: 

Friday, April 16th from 11 am until 12 noon in the social hall  and on Friday, April 23rd from 3 pm until 4 pm in the 

social hall (up to 15 people, socially distanced with masks and hand sanitizer and wipes available). Please register by 

April 13th for the April 16th class, and register by April 20th for the April 23rd class. �
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�

Parish Front Desk / Sacramental Records�

Rebecca (“Becky”) Gonzalez�������734�671�5101 x100�

� �������������������������������������������������rgonzalez@olow.org�

�

Administrator�

Father Bob Johnson, SVD�����������734�671�5101 x107�

� ��������������������������������������������������������frbob@olow.org�

�

Director of Religious Education�

Claudette Wagner������������������������734�671�5101 x106�

� ���������������������������������������������������cwagner@olow.org�

�

Religious Education Secretary�

Joanne Petri���������������������������������734�671�5101 x110�

� ���������������������������������������������������������jpetri@olow.org�

�

Music Ministry�

Bob Amore�����������������������������������734�671�5101 x103�

� �����������������������������������������������������ramore@olow.org�

�

Parish Bookkeeper �

Patty Baringer�������������������������������734�671�5101 x104�

� �������������������������������������������������pbaringer@olow.org�

�

Worship / Media Coordinator�

Jason Buckley������������������������������734�671�5101 x105�

� ����������������������������������������������������jbuckley@olow.org�

�

RCIA Coordinator�

Pat Butler��������������������������������������734�671�5101 x108�

� ������������������������������������������������������pbutler@olow.org�

�

Children’s Liturgy of the Word/Acolyte 

Coordinator�

Jeanie Morgan�Lambrix���������������734�671�5101 x113�

� ����������������������������������������������������jlambrix@olow.org�

�

Christian Service Coordinator�

Sue Perry��������������������������������������734�671�5101 x101�

� �������������������������������������������������������sperry@olow.org�

�

Maintenance�

� Don VanAssche & Paul Nagle��734�671�5101 x111�

� (available on Tuesday’s & Thursday’s)�

   Vito Scalise, Custodian�

� �

Bulletin Information�

Requests to have information put in the parish bulletin 

must be sent to bulletin@olow.org one week prior to 

publication and are subject to review and/or 

modification.�

Hours, Mass, Confession, Adoration �

and Sacramental Information�

Parish Office Hours (temporarily closed)�

� Monday�Friday���������������������������9:00 AM � 4:00 PM�

� (Closed for lunch from 12:00 PM � 1:00 PM)�

�

Weekend Liturgies�

Saturday������������������������������������������������������4:00 PM�

Sunday������������������������������������9:00 AM & 11:00 AM�

�

Weekday Liturgies�

Monday, Tuesday, and Friday (public)�������9:00 AM�

Wednesday (livestream)���������������������������10:00 AM�

�

Private Confession�

Saturday������������������3:00 � 4:00 PM or by appointment�

�

Baptisms �

(Registered, Active Parishioner for at least 3 months)�

Call Fr. Bob for details and to set up an 

appointment.�

�

Weddings �

(Registered, Active Parishioner for at least 6 months)�

One member of the engaged couple must be a 

participating, registered member of OLOW  before 

wedding date. Call the office during business hours 

to make an appointment.�

�

Funerals�

Family members should contact the parish office at 

734�671�5101 x107.�

�

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharistic 

Coordinator�

Kody Klindt����������������������������kklindt@outlook.com�

�

Homebound Ministries Coordinator�

Kathy LeBoeuf��������������������������������������734�778�0971�

�

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Coordinator�

Rose Shanaver������������������medelshanaver@aol.com �

Parish Pastoral Council Members�

� Fr. Bob�

� Al Cotto�Chairperson�

� Thomas Nonnenmacher�Vice Chairperson�

� Heather Klindt�Parish Council Secretary�

� Binnie Traill�Vicariate Representative�

� John Barkley�

� Peter Caldwell�

� Daniel Hyman�

Parish Finance Council Members�

� Fr. Bob�

� Jerry LeBoeuf�President                                                                     

� Julius D’sa�

� Troy Feldpausch �

� Michelle Jesue �

� Jim Strachan�


